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Borough of Ahuntsic-Cartierville

Redeveloping and Increasing Safety in the
Laurentien-Lachapelle Sector

Lachapelle and Chevalier becoming one-way streets

Ville de Montréal hereby wishes to inform you that as part of the work project under
way in the Laurentien-Lachapelle sector, rue Lachapelle and rue Chevalier will
become one-way streets starting August 24, 2018.

Pavement marking and signage operations will be carried out on the section of
rue Lachapelle between boulevard Gouin Ouest and rue De Salaberry in order to
establish the new configuration. These measures are aimed at improving the
functionality of the existing arterial network at the approach to the Lachapelle
bridge.

Marking operations will be carried out at night and may cause temporary
adjustments to traffic. The City is urging road users to exercise caution and to
remain attentive to the signs installed there.

Impacts
) Traffic:

o rue Lachapelle: Northbound traffic only along rue Lachapelle between
rue De Salaberry and the Lachapelle bridge

o rue Chevalier: Reversal of the one-way direction to be compatible with the
new configuration of rue Lachapelle. Traffic will run only from west to east on
the section of rue Chevalier between boulevard Gouin and rue Lachapelle.

e Parking: Restrictions in the surrounding area as well as in the worksite area.
Parking spaces will be set up on rue Lachapelle.

e Access to buildings: Maintained for homes and establishments at all times. If
you encounter access difficulties, call 514 872-3777 (Info-Travaux) and leave
your name, address and telephone number. The project managers will call you
back as soon as possible.

e Noise and dust: Possibility of dust and noise caused by the comings and goings
of trucks in the worksite area

e Public transit: Service will be maintained, but there may be changes to stops.
STM-INFO: 514 786-4636 or stm.info.

e Waste collections: Waste and recycling collections will be maintained all
throughout the work project. It is important to identify your bins so that they can
be returned to the right home or business. Put out your bins as usual on
collection days. The contractor will make them accessible for collection and
move them as needed. Unidentified bins will not be returned and will remain at
the collection point near the worksite after the truck has passed. If your bin is
identified, you will find it in front of your home or business as usual, after the
collection.

The City is aware of the inconveniences that this work may cause and is taking all
necessary measures to keep the impacts to a minimum.

We thank you for your understanding and invaluable cooperation.
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Information

LIAISON OFFICER: Daniel Dubreuil, 438 985-6598
email: agentdeliaison@ville.montreal.qc.ca

To receive Notices to Residents by email, please write to us at:
@ info-travaux@ville.montreal.qc.ca and, on the subject line of your email, indicate:
Liste courriels Laurentien-Lachapelle

0 Info-Travaux hot line: 514 872-3777, 8:30 a.m. — 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday

www.ville.montreal.qc.ca/chantiers , www.twitter.com/Mtl_Circulation
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